CALAVERAS CounTtY WATER DISTRICT
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January 19, 2018

For Immediate Release

Subject: Planned Construction in Rancho Calaveras Area (Valley Springs)

DRM Construction will begin work in the vicinity of Redman Road and O’Reilly Street in
the Rancho Calaveras area beginning on January 22™, which could last into early
March depending upon weather conditions. The Calaveras County Water District is
working with the contractor to install three underground pressure reducing valves as
part of long-term planned service pressure improvements. Construction will be taking
place between the hours of 7 a.m. and 4 p.m. Please use caution when approaching
construction areas. Work will begin at the intersection of O'Reilly Street and McAtee
Street, next at the intersection at Goggin Street and McAtee Street, and the last
pressure regulating station will be installed at the intersection of Goggin Street and
Redman Road.

Note that temporary shutdowns of water service to residential customers will be
necessary while the valves are put in place. A door tag will be hung by a District
employee, at least 48 hours in advance, at the customer properties that may be
affected.

The first scheduled shutdown will take place on January 24" from
8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. (weather permitting) and will affect two
residences near the intersection of O’ Reilly Street and McAtee
Street.

The District will work to notify residents in a timely manner of further temporary
shutdowns and project schedule progress. The District appreciates your patience as
the District works to implement these vital upgrades to the water system. If you
have questions or concerns about the project, contact CCWD at (209) 754-3543 or
email customerservice@ccwd.org
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